Minutes from the SVBC September 8th, 2008

Quarterly Board & Officer Meeting and Monthly Social Gathering 
· Officers/Board Members Present:  Thomas Jenkins, Marcia Lamphier, Christine Neary, Chris Scott, Mike Carpenter, Paul Johnston, Branch Crockett, Jason Sajko and Marshall Hammond.
· Upcoming Board of Directors Election:  Seven board members consisting of one and two year rotating terms will be elected in November 2008. Once the initial one year term is completed then board members will serve two year terms. Directors are limited to no more than two consecutive terms, but no limit on the number of terms served. Officers consisting of President, Secretary, and Treasurer will be appointed from the elected board. Additional officers, approved by the board, may be assigned as needed.
· Member Voting: All members are allotted one vote. Each member 12 and older in a family will have a vote.
· Call for Candidates: Numerous means to advertise the upcoming election will be utilized such as web page posting, forum announcement, mail list, handouts, century and festival club booth, and Melo Velo Election Edition.
· Next  Board Meeting: November 10th, 6:30


Social Minutes
· Membership Report: 259
· Treasurer's Report: $19,744.41

· Weekly Events: Check the forum regularly for updates and new recurring events

· Monday

social MTB ride and Beginner Social road ride

· Tuesday

Ladies MTB ride, Fast road ride, Dry River TT

· Wednesday
HHS Social road ride, MTB night ride

· Thursday
Trail work

· Friday

Six pack

· Sunday

2 road rides, B and C paced

· Trail Work Recap: Braley Trail Work- 12 volunteers each day. Another trail work campout later this
 
            year.

· SVCentury Update: Sunday September 14th, all members need to ride or volunteer to show visitors

            and non-members how the club steps up.
· SVBC Ice Cream Social Ride: 14 riders, 30+ miles, Bruster's ice cream, beautiful day, GREAT
 



  company.

· SM100 Volunteers: Over 40 club members volunteered for the 2008 edition of Shenandoah Mountain   Touring's SM100 Mountain Bike Race. Thanks to all who helped show the 550 riders what a resource the club is. What a day!

· RR Track Update: Denise Martin continues to drive the city and RR to solve this pressing problem. City engineers and the RR are hoping to begin improvements by the end of the year.

· Western Slope of Massanutten Trail Work: Trail work will continue through Sept. The club applied for a USA Cycling grant to help with machine work. Remember work to ride. If you have a pass and haven't put in your hours, the clock is ticking. Come fulfill your obligation before the pass police get you.
· Shenandoah Mountain Bike Festival: October 10-12. Lots of volunteers are needed to lead rides, contact Marcia, trail work leaders, set-up, clean-up Sunday and Monday, shopping for food, and other duties too numerous to detail. There will be a volunteer meeting shortly, look for time and place soon.

· GWNF Wilderness Proposal Meeting: Thursday 6:30 PM @ Turner Ashby High School
800 North Main Street Bridgewater, Virginia. If you ride a mountain bike in the GW you MUST plan on attending to supply input on areas where a Wilderness designation will disrupt or completely prevent your access.
· Other Items: Alley Cat, Trail Work in the GW and Hillandale Park, Pump Track expansion and Mark Veerman to assist with the web page, thanks Mark were topics of discussion.
· Next SVBC Social Meeting: October 13th, 7:30 PM, Clementine rest. Downtown Hbg.[image: image1.png]
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